BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

600 West Fourth Street Davenport, Iowa 52801-1030

Office: (563) 326-8749

E-Mail: board@scottcountyiowa.com



TONY KNOBBE, Chairman KEN BECK, Vice-Chair CAROL EARNHARDT DIANE HOLST BRINSON L. KINZER

May 1, 2018

Tim Crouch Director of Traffic and Safety Iowa DOT 800 Lincoln Way Ames, IA 50010

Dear Mr. Crouch,

The Scott County Board of Supervisors have been approached regarding an effort to pay tribute to a Viet Nam soldier from our community, by designating portions of Highway 130 as the **Specialist 5 Gary L Hein Memorial Highway.** The Scott County Board of Supervisors has discussed the matter and are in support of the designation. Should the state decide to make the designation, please work with our County Engineer Jon Burgstrum, to address any issues related to signage on the roadway within our jurisdiction. Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Tony Knobbe, Chairman

Scott County Board of Supervisors

cc: Scott County Board of Supervisors